Department of
Environmental Protection

South District
Jeb Bush P.O. Box 2549 Colleen M. Castille
Governor Fort Myers, Florida 33902-2549 Secretary

March 23, 2006

CERTIFIED MAIL NO. 7005 1160 0000 2710 9146
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Paul Moriarty, Vice President
Quality Enterprises USA, Inc.
5121 Castello Drive, Suite 2
Naples, Florida 34103

RE: Collier County — AP
Glon Property & Collier Boulevard
Pipe Removal Project
Warning Letter

Dear Mr. Moriarty:

The purpose of this letter is to update information pertinent to the asbestos removal and
disposal situation on the referenced property in Marco Island. First, in an attempt to accelerate
the asbestos clean up, the Department hereby waives the 10 working day requirement before
commencement of cleanup activities.

In addition, and toward trying to accelerate the clean up efforts, the Department wants to
advise you of possible violations for which you may be responsible and seek your cooperation in
resolving the matter. There may have been violations with regard to the asbestos handling,
which the Department wants to discuss. They relate to the removal of the asbestos pipe from
Collier Boulevard, the staging areas on the Glon property, the handling of the asbestos pipe after
the staging of the Glon property and the disposal of the asbestos pipe.

You are requested to meet with the Department to discuss these matters. We have
tentatively reserved a meeting time at 2295 Victoria Avenue, Suite 364W, Fort Myers on April
25, 2006 at 10:00 a.m. to address these matters. Please advise us if you or your representative
will be available to meet with us on that date. Potential penalties, which may include a monetary
settlement, will be discussed at the meeting. The Department is interested in reviewing any facts
you may have that will assist in determining whether any violations have occurred. You may
bring anyone with you to the meeting that you feel could help resolve this matter.
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Please be advised that this Warning Letter is part of an agency investigation, preliminary
to agency action in accordance with Section 120.57(5), Florida Statutes. We look forward to

your cooperation in completing the investigation and resolution of this matter.

If you have any questions please call Sherrill Culliver, extension 142, or Ronald
Blackburn, extension 134 at (239) 332-6975. Your cooperation is in the matter is appreciated.

AL

J 0?;?. Iglehart -
Direttor of District Management

Sincerely,

JMI/SCC/red

cc: Bill Moss, City Manager, City of Marco Island (electronic submission)



